
 

 

   
  February 2020 
 
 
 
Social Media is a big part of our students lives. Even kindergarteners who are 
unable to identify the letter F can tell you it stands for Facebook. One of the 
newer more popular social media platforms is called Tik Tok.  
 

TikTok is a free social media app that lets you watch, create, and share videos --                 
often to a  soundtrack of the top hits in music -- right from your phone.  
 
We have heard from even primary aged children who have viewed this site. If 
you are unfamiliar with Tik Tok please take a moment to read from this 
informative link recommended by our District Technology Director Katie 
Krueger. ​Tik Tok​ is not recommended for children under the age of 13.. 
Common Sense Media is a valuable parent resource website.  
 
************************************************************************* 
 
I would like to share with families that I have made the very difficult decision to 
retire at the end of the 2019-2020 school year. I have enjoyed 27 wonderful 
years in the Menomonie School District and look forward to a strong finish 
with Downsville students and families.  
 

                                  

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/parents-ultimate-guide-to-tiktok


 

 

 
Important Dates 

 
Each month we will let you know some of the important upcoming dates at Downsville 

 

   
                         February 11 - After School Soccer Club 
                                             3:30 - 4:45 p.m. 

         February 17 - PTC Meeting.  
                             5:30 p.m - Downsville Library 
         February 18 - Parent Teacher Conferences and Book Fair 
                             4 - 7:45 p.m. 
         February 19 - After School Soccer Club 
                             3:30 - 4:45 p.m. 

                         February 20 - Parent Teacher Conferences and Book Fair 
                                            4 - 7:45 p.m. 
                         February 21 - NO SCHOOL 
                         February 25 - After School Soccer Club 
                                             3:30 - 4:45 p.m. 

   
                         March 2 - Dr. Seuss’s Birthday Celebration 
                                              See information in the Newsletter! 
                         March 6 - End of 2nd Trimester! 
                         March 11 - Report Cards go home! 
                         March 12 - 4th and 5th Grade “Fuel Up 2 Play 60” Field Trip! 
                         March 16 - 20 - NO SCHOOL! 
                                            S P R I N G   B R E A K 
 

 

   

MENU CHANGE: 
The menu for February 19th and February 26 have been exchanged. 

Menu now is:         February 19               February 26 
                            Soft Shell Tacos         Macaroni & Cheese 

 

 
 
 
 



 

Here’s What’s Happening!​   

Kindergarten 
 

Dear Families, 
 

In Kindergarten, we are 
finishing up our “Super 

Powers” unit in Reading.  We 
will be learning how to become 
Avid/Lifelong Readers in our 

next unit. 

  
In Writing, we just started our 
Small Moments Unit.  We will 
write about events that have 
really happened to us. We are 

working on being brave 
spellers so others can read our 

books.  
 In Math, we are composing 
and decomposing numbers. 

We are using number bonds to 
help us.  

 
In Science, we have been 

learning about Wood.  We had 
a blast making particle board 

and plywood!  
With our 5th Grade buddies, 

we practiced ice skating!  
We love learning new things! 

 
Mrs. Fiege and the Kinder Kids 

 
 

First Grade 
 

In first grade we have been 
working hard on "Bringing our 
Books to Life" through voices, 
acting and body movements.  

 
 

 In writing we are working on 
sharing our opinions about 
books, places to eat, and 

movies.  
  

Math time is focusing on 
measurement right now and 
our favorite time of the day 

lately has been science time!  
 

We are learning about sound 
through hands on 

experiments, instruments, and 
challenges.  

 
I look forward to touching base 
with all parents at conferences 

in a few weeks!  
 

Mrs. Gully 
 

 
 

Second Grade 
 

Hello families and happy 
February! Things are moving 

along smoothly in second 
grade and I have a couple of 
exciting announcements to 

make!  
First up in reading we are 

finishing up reading nonfiction 
books as we also move into 

finishing informational writing 
with chapter books.  

In math we are close to 
finishing adding and 

subtracting with three digit 
numbers and will soon be 
starting multiplication and 

division! 
For science we are continuing 

to look at solids and liquids 
while in social studies we are 

doing a mini unit on Black 
History Month.  

 
As Valentine's Day approaches 
I want you all to know we are 

having our party in the 
afternoon where your child can 
bring a box and valentines to 

share.  
Additionally, if you have not 
sent in money or the slip for 
our Crystal Cave trip in April 
please send those in as soon 

as you can. If you need 
another sheet please ask :) I 
am looking forward to seeing 

you all at conferences and 
happy February!  

 
 

Mr. Voss 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Third Grade 
 

Hello families, 
I hope you are well and trying 

to stay healthy! 
 

 In math, we began our 
exploration of fractions.  

 
Your children are becoming 
stronger readers and writers 

by diving deeper into the lives 
of the characters in their 

books. We have found many 
new series that we love!  

 
The students have enjoyed 

learning about the American 
Revolution through the Liberty 

Kids series and study of 
famous figures.  

 
 

I look forward to seeing you 
and your child at conferences! 

 
 

Ms. Repinski 
 
 
 
 
 

Fourth Grade 
 

The fourth graders are doing 
an awesome job as we 

continue our learning into the 
new year!  

 

We are busy working on 
fractions in math.  

 

We are just beginning our 
informational writing piece 

about a country of our choice 
this week.  

We are wrapping up our 
historical fiction book clubs 

soon.  
We are looking forward to 

doing our final battle for Battle 
of the Books against the fifth 

grade team this month.  
 

We are continuing to practice 
being kind and respectful to 

others, in and out of the 
classroom.  

 

I am thankful for this bunch of 
kids and all the great learning 

we are doing every day! 
  

Mrs. Minnich 
 

Fifth Grade 
 

This year is really flying by! 
Hard to believe it's already 
February! Here's what is going 
on in our 5th Grade jungle. 
 

In Math, we have finished our 
decimals unit and have moved 
on to fractions! Wooo! For this 
month we will be heavily 
focused on reviewing adding 
and subtracting using new 
methods such as rectangular 
models and multiplication 
(standard algorithm). We will 
then move on to multiplying 
and dividing fractions! 

Fifth Grade 
Continued 

 

In Reading, we have been 
working hard on our Argument 
and Advocacy unit. We have 
been researching different 
social issues and learning how 
to make claims and support 
reasons with evidence. We will 
be recording our debates in 
order to assess our learning. 
 

In Writing, we have been 
working on our Persuasive 
arguments! I gave each of our 
students the same question: 
Should we ban chocolate milk 
at Downsville Elementary? The 
students used their 
claim-making skills, interviews, 
polls, and elaboration to create 
convincing arguments. 
 

In Science, we are continuing 
to learn more about the world 
around us through mixtures 
and solutions. We just finished 
our learning about extracts 
and where they come from. We 
also talked about how extracts 
are used in everyday life! 
 

This month for Social Studies 
we are taking a break from our 
Studies Weekly to focus on the 
School District Writing 
Challenge. 3rd, 4th, and 5th 
grade are thinking about what 
civil rights really means to us 
and others. We will be creating 
writing projects inspired by the 
amazing acts and deeds of 
civil rights activists in order to 
learn and appreciate the hard 
work and dedication done by 
civil rights leaders/role 
models. 

Have a great February, 
Mr. Jonathan Strege 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

                        
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
AS STATED ABOVE:  ​You can still clip the box tops from packages and continue to 

send them to school.  We will be sending them in one more time this year!   
Thank you for saving to help our school!  

 
All Box Tops need to be into the Downsville Office before February 21st for submission! 
 
 
 
 


